
Dear Parents and Carers, 
First week back
What a wonderful week! The children have settled back into school life with ease and it has been so nice to 
have them here. Thank you all for your support in getting the logistics up and running this week as the 
children have returned to school.As you’d expect, we are continually looking at how things are working, 
and so where you can help us is:

KS1 drop off
When you are waiting to drop off your child, please can you wait on the grass near the main entrance 
rather than blocking the path down into the school.
We know that the staggered drop off times can mean a few minutes of waiting if you have a child being 
dropped off at 8.20am.To try and reduce this bottleneck, we will start opening the doors to KS1 (8:30am 
start time) as soon as the majority of Y5 and Y6 are in.
General
Please be on time! This means not early as well as late –we have had some children arriving and trying to 
go into class 15 minutes early this week. 
Please stay on the path as you go round to exit the site –please don’t try and shortcut across the turning 
circle given there are buses arriving/leaving the site.
As you can appreciate there are many families leaving the site in a short space of time. Please can you 
ensure that your child exits the gates with you rather than running ahead. We wish to keep everyone as 
safe as we can but it is impossible to monitor every child leaving the gates.

Red Nose Day 
Red Nose Day is back on Friday 19th March.Donate to dress up 
for Comic Relief. From Wonder Woman and Superman to Air-Guitar 
Girl and Bakes-Brilliant-Cakes-Boy, choose or create a superhero and
pay a small fee (we suggest £1) to dress up for the day. Alternatively, 
for any child who does not wish to dress as a superhero they can pay 
a small fee to wear non-uniform. Due to the current situation, we ask that red noses are not brought into 
school.

Enjoy your weekend. From Mrs Hooft and the Roundwood Team
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Forest School Development
You may have seen that we have started developing 
our Forest School Area near the train next to KS1 
playground. This will include our Fire Pit, Den 
Building and Investigative Area and Bug Hotel. We 
are so excited and cant wait to start using this. 



Families –here’s something a little different as we 
head towards Easter –sign up to the Lion Trail Easter 
Challenge and with the aid of your phone’s location 
tracking, find answers to the 20 clues at the locations 
marked by a lion (clicking on a Lion icon shows the 
clue number and the clue).
The route is approximately 6.5 km and you can start 
and finish at any point.Allow 2 –2 ½ hours, but you 
do not have to complete the trail in a single session.
Sign up here between 8th and 30th March to receive 
the GoogleMapslink and clue sheet. Follow the trail in 
your own time and send us your answers by Monday 
5th April to win an egg (one egg per entry). Entries 
cost £5.
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Bag2School Clothing Recycle Project:
Having a Spring Clear-out? Then save all your 
unwanted clothes, bags, belts, paired shoes for the 
Bag2School collection on Wednesday 5th May 2021. 
Drop-off to the Friends Noticeboard at morning 
drop-off only. 

Please note: there will not be an afternoon 
collection

Key Dates
19

th
March Red Nose day- superhero's

25
th

March we close an hour early- details to follow
26

th
March INSET Day

12
th

April start of Summer Term
5

th
May Bag2School Clothing Recycle Project


